MEMORANDUM

To: Comment File - Climate Change Disclosures

From: Robert Cobbs Counsel to Commissioner Caroline Crenshaw U.S. Securities and

Exchange Commission

Date: October 26, 2021

Re: Meeting with Representatives of MSCI

On October 26, 2021, Commissioner Caroline A. Crenshaw and Robert Cobbs from Commissioner Crenshaw's office met telephonically with the following representatives from MSCI: Remy Briand, Global Head of ESG; Rob Gutowski General Counsel; Linda-Eling Lee Head of ESG Research; Neil Acres Head of Government and Regulatory Affairs.

The March 15, 2021 request for public input related to climate change disclosures were among the topics discussed.